
Middletown Students Taking AP Classes 2019-2020 School Year: 

We are excited to announce new resources, AP exam registration processes, 
and deadlines developed by the AP® Program for the 2019-20 school year. 

Here's what you and your student need to know:  

• Fall semester AP students will register and pay for AP Exams before 
November 1.  

• Spring semester AP students will register and pay for AP Exams 
before February 28. 

o This is different than registration in the past and teachers will help 
facilitate registration through new AP classroom portals.  

o The exam fee isn't changing. However, there is a $40 fee for late 
registration and a $40 cancellation or unused exam fee. All fees 
(test, late fees, and cancellation fees) will be collected by MHS. 

• Students will get personalized feedback through new digital tools that 
provide daily support for every AP classroom. Teachers will be able to 
track student performance throughout the year using monthly personal 
progress checks.  

To get ready for the coming school year, please encourage your student to 
sign up for a College Board account. All College Board programs are 
connected through one account, so if your student created one for the 
PSAT/NMSQT®, SAT®, or College Board Opportunity Scholarships, they're 
all set. They'll just need to have their username and password available.  

Learn about the new resources and processes coming to AP® in the 2019-20 
school year. https://parents.collegeboard.org  

Look for more information about payment and test details coming soon. 

If your student has registered for an AP course at MHS this year, it is required 
that students set up (or update) a student College Board account on line 
at https://www.collegeboard.org/ Links to this resource are being shared in 
their AP class during the first week of school.  

It is also important for each AP family to understand that students in AP 
courses will be creating an account in CollegeBoard.org, a third-party online 
tool that is used to register and practice for AP exams. Creating an account in 
this system is the only way your child can register for the AP exams. Teachers 
will help students create/update this account if they have not already done so. 

https://www.collegeboard.org/


You can visit the following address to review College Board's privacy policy, 
view the data they collect, and see how that data is 
used: https://about.collegeboard.org/privacy-policy/privacy-statement. Please 
contact Assistant Principal, Danny Rumpf, if you have any questions or 
concerns. 

 

https://about.collegeboard.org/privacy-policy/privacy-statement

